From: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK

To: Martinez, Jacquelynn
Subject: FW: Indigent Defense
Date: Friday, November 1, 2024 8:11:38 AM

From: Jefferson Associated Counsel <jac@jacdefender.org>

Sent: Thursday, October 31, 2024 5:29 PM

To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>
Cc: rdavies@JACdefender.org

Subject: Indigent Defense
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I write to express my full support for the proposed amendments to the Court’s Standards for Indigent
Defense. I am the Director of a small, independent, non-profit law firm in Port Townsend with four
attorneys, an investigator, and two support staff. We have provided public defense in Jefferson
County courts for almost twenty years now. Recently, our county commissioners wrote to the court
bemoaning the lack of State funding for public defense. And while I am sympathetic to their
funding concerns, it certainly should not be at the expense of our clients getting the zealous
representation they deserve. Unless public defenders’ caseload limits are reduced, the criminal legal
system will continue to operate on two separate tracks: one for those with money and another for
those without — separate and certainly not equal.

Richard L. Davies, Director
WSBA # 18502

Jefferson Associated Counsel
624 Polk Street

Port Townsend, WA 98368
(360) 385-5613 — phone
(360) 385-4012 — fax
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